

January 27, 2026 EYHA Mavericks Board Meeting



Attendance	<p>President Brian Terrell MAVS-Jim Schwinne and Joey Recktenwald</p> <p>VP-Aaron Pinion Travel Coordinator-Mark Syvert</p> <p>Director-Jeremy Ross Volunteer Coordinator-Howard Rudolph</p> <p>Select Coordinator-Ryan Utt Fundraising Coordinator-Kelli Ensman</p> <p>Treasurer-Ryan Mathews Jersey Coordinator-Mary Stucke/Nikki Yoder</p> <p>Secretary-Maddie Hamilton Scheduler/Reg-Jodie Robinson</p> <p>Social Media Coordinator-Dominic Sanzone</p>
Brian Terrell, President	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Next meeting: February 24, 6:30
Aaron, VP	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •
Maddie, Secretary	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Minutes approved by Nikki and Mary • Jeremy will provide with a list of equipment the association would like to purchase with fundraising money • Central repository askance of sending files • Could we get a TV added to Easton that scrolls our news?
Jeremy Ross, Director of Hockey Operations	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Spring Camps <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Registration is filling, both travel & skills <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ U18/16/HS has the smallest amount of registrants • Tryouts and checking camps will go out soon <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Checking clinic will basically run at cost ◦ It's looked at as more important for development/safety • OSHL vote has opened playing anywhere- no mileage restrictions, unlike the OSHAA <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Feeds into pre/post • Mary asked about Cannons' merger <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Jeremy feels it's not a change from status quo ◦ It's about bringing in money for new rinks in Delaware ◦ Mary's concerned about losing the younger kids if we don't catch them early. ◦ Jeremy plans to continue education to new families during camps. ◦ Commitment to Mavs NCDC & USPHL ◦ Joey suggested we create a statement explaining the journey of hockey through EYHA and possibly into Columbus Mavericks • Jeremy will create a vision/mission statement, will have Dominic dress it up
Ryan, Treasurer	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • \$280,000 in account <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ \$60,000 is new camp money ◦ \$13,000 still due in travel

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Everything is collected ● Budget updates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ The second spring camp is making adjustments to expected budget
Joey, MAVS Rep	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Has had a lot of questions about camps and summer tourney teams <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ We are not looking into any summer teams this summer ○ Looking more into association weekends working with the junior players/locker room full experience ○ Chiller is strongly suggesting Mavs transfer to GOALS Gym <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Maybe make the camps include rapid shot, treadmill, gym, could include a parent talk about the hockey path ● Beginning the tender process for tier 2 team <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Really needs billett ● Team had a shake up 8 released, 6 signed
Jodie Scheduler/ Registrar	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ●
Mark, Travel Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ●
Ryan, Select Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● 14U select possible ● Tryouts will be in May
Dominic, Social Media Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ●
Howard, Volunteer Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● 3 home games left <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Teams are already assigned ● Looking to next year with 2 teams <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Can the Junior teams have people pay to opt out from volunteering? ○ Also Junior players could help out for games & practices
Nikki and Mary, Jersey/Spirit Wear Co-Coord	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Jog will be our jersey+ company <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Use Egelhoff for name plates when players swap jerseys ○ Parents will purchase jerseys, socks, shells through Jog directly ○ White/Blue/Third Optional for next season ○ One practice jersey + optional extras & sock ○ Puffer coats? ● Egelhoff will put together an apparel package <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ To be voted on by board <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Jeremy and Joey will meet at Egelhoff to go through options ○ Will include coach and player warm-ups ○ Puffer coats? ● Still doesn't have final invoice to share with Ryan <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Ryan will receive the replacement items invoice Nikki creates ● Immediately following tryouts, equipment and apparel swap <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Mary will assist with organization of swap ● Will make physical order forms (in triplicate) for parents for jerseys

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Select will remain budget friendly <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Select coaches will purchase Mavs apparel for when they're coaching Mavs select • Will update blue jersey numbers <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Egelhoff can do number adjustments for those keeping jersey from previous • Glove order of blue gloves will happen early in the season • Joey will ask Melissa if she can join our meeting
Kelli Fundraising Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Plans to send out letters to get sponsors for jerseys etc. for next season